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Dear Epiphany Lutheran Church, 
 Grace to you and peace from God our Father and our Lord and Savior Jesus 
the Christ.  Amen 
 The month of September is upon us and that means the summer schedule 
has been put away for another year and the fall schedule is to begin.  I pray that 
your summer has been a good time for a little relaxation and a change of pace.  I 
know for the Hartman family this past summer has been definitely different. 
 So what does your fall schedule look like?  The schedule for Epiphany      
Lutheran Church is filled with some traditional things: packing the quilts and other 
mission collections for Lutheran World Relief on Saturday October 18, a Quarterly 
Congregational meeting on September 21 at 9 a.m., the start of Sunday school on 
September 14 at 9 a.m.  The fall schedule also means some new traditions like 
ñGodôs Work, Our Handsò ð a mission initiative of the E.L.C.A. to do a day of     
mission/outreach across the whole country.  We are set for September 7, following 
the 8 a.m. and 10:15 a.m. services, to have all kinds of different opportunities for 
everyone to participate in some kind of mission/outreach project.  We will be putting 
together layettes and back-to-school kits, washing wheel chairs at nursing facilities, 
sending gifts of appreciation to our local police and fire departments, and writing 
notes to military personnel.  It will be a full day of opportunities to give God the glory 
and thanks for the many blessings we have received.  See the article by Sandi 
Swanson (Director of Outreach) for more details. 
 The new fall schedule also means having new additions to our way of giving; 
thanks to God for our many blessings and the support of the mission and ministry of 
Epiphany Lutheran Church.  On our website you will notice that there is a link which 
will enable you to give your offering electronically.  We are fortunate to be one of 
the test sites for the E.L.C.A. with a banking service to allow electronic transfers.  
There is no charge for this service for the first year.  To use it is a relatively easy 
process.  Once you are on our website just click the link that you see on our home 
page, answer a few questions, and then the transfer will happen.  Your gift will then  
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We are Christians, called by God, committed to: 
      Sharing  the Gospel, 
      Serving  others as Christ taught us, and 
      Creating  disciples for witness. 
  Epiphany Lutheran Churchôs Vision Statement:  
  A Christian family of God committed to sharing the 
  Gospel and serving others, through joyful worship,  
  education and fellowship. 

 
 

be transferred electronically from your account into the bank account of Epiphany 
Lutheran Church.  It is especially good for those of you who like to pay everything   
on-line.  It is also good for those of you that may be gone on Sunday or Monday and 
yet want to get your offering into the collection for the support of our mutual ministry. 
 God has blessed us in many and various ways.  Let us rejoice and give 
thanks!  May you have a GREAT FALL! 
 
In Christ, 
Pastor Richard Hartman 

Please feel free to stop in or call for any of your Pastoral needs. Our office hours 
are as follows: 

              
 Pastor :   Sunday - Thursday 8:00am-2:30pm  
        Monday and Wednesday evenings 
                      Some Saturdays 

 
            Amanda : Tuesday & Thursday 10:00am - 2:30pm,  

                  Wednesday 12:00-6:00pm 
 

 Due to unusual circumstances, these hours may be                             
           subject to change. 
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Pastorôs office.................................. pastor@epiphanyfw.com 
Pastorôs home ...................................... rlhart49@frontier.com  
Amandaôs office............................ amanda@epiphanyfw.com  

WEB SITE: 
Epiphany Lutheran Church         www.epiphanyfw.com 

 
Amanda is currently working on a new church directory 
to be published in October, and she needs your help!  
Beginning in September, rough drafts of the directory 
will be out on the tables in the narthex.  Please double-
check that your information is up-to-date and accurate 
and that the directory only includes numbers and      
addresses that you use on a regular basis.  If you never 
use your e-mail address or you would prefer not to  
receive calls to your cell phone number, cross them 
out!  Use the red pens that will be provided to make 
any necessary changes, and place a check mark next 
to your name when you have reviewed your entry.  
Thank you in advance for your assistance! 

 

Looking for a way to help out at Epiphany?  Very 
little time is needed to be Godôs hands and 

feet.  There are several parishioners who are in 
need of a ride to church on Sunday morning.  We 
currently have a few drivers who share the task, 
but we would love to have a few more, especially 

to cover for vacations, etc.  Please give your name 
to Amanda in the church office so we can compile 

an on-call list.  Thank you! 

http://www.epiphanyfw.com
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Menõs Bible Study 
 

The Saturday morning Menôs Bible Study 
will meet for their continuing study out of 
the book Man in the Mirror.  We will meet 
Saturday, September 13

th 
at 7:00 am for 

breakfast and the Word.  Please join us!    

Sunday School Kickoff  

 

We will be starting off a new year of Sunday School on 
Sunday, September 7

th
, with a mission project delivering 

goodies to local fire stations as part of the ñGodôs Work, 
Our Handsò event.  Regular classes will begin the        

following Sunday, September 14
th
.  Watch for more     

details in the bulletin over the next few weeks.         
Weôre looking forward to a great year! 

Confirmation Classes Begin Soon!  
 

Students in 5
th
-9

th
 grades are invited to a brief              

introduction to Confirmation Class on Sunday, Sept. 7
th
 

at 9:00 am.  Parents should plan to attend with their   
student.  We will talk about the coming year for        

confirmation and then head out to do mission work as 
part of our ñGodôs Work, Our Handsò Sunday.  Regular 
classes will begin on Sunday, Sept. 14th, at 9:00 am 

and continue through the school year (a complete 
schedule is available in the office).     

See you there!    
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September 7
th

: 
13

th
 Sunday after Pentecost  

Ezekiel 33:7-11 
 Romans 13:8-14 
Matthew 18:15-20 

 
September 14

th
: 

Holy Cross Day  
Numbers 21:4b-9 

 1 Corinthians 1:18-24 
John 3:13-17 

 
September 21

st
: 

15
th

 Sunday after Pentecost  
Jonah 3:10-4:11 

Philippians 1:21-30 
Matthew 20:1-16 

 
September 28

th
: 

16
th

 Sunday after Pentecost  
Ezekiel 18:1-4,25-32 

Philippians 2:1-13 
 Matthew 21:23-32 

 
Join us for Worship this month!  

Every Sunday:  
8:00 am and 10:15 am  

Every Monday: 7:00 pm  
Sunday School classes begin 

their regular schedule at 9:00 am 
on Sept. 14 th . Please join us!  

Do you enjoy sharing the 
Word of God with others?  

Then consider being a     
lector!  We are currently in 
need of a few more voices 
for our 8:00 am services.  

Readers serve once every 
month or so, and lessons 
are provided a few days in 
advance so you can look 

them over.  Contact 
Amanda in the office if you 

have questions or would like 
to volunteer.  Thank you!  
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Want to win a great prize and help out Epiphany at the same 
time?  Then enter our parking lot fundraiser drawing!  As you 
may have seen, the church parking lot is in desperate need of 
repaving.  The estimated cost of this work is $5,000, and we 

have so far raised about $2,000.  Through the generous     
donations of our congregation members, we are hoping to 

raise some more funds by having a drawing for the following 
fabulous items: a lap quilt made by Connie York, a quilt made 
by our CYMP group, a gift basket of luxurious bath items, and 
a $50 gift card to Kroger! In addition, we will have a ñsecond 
chanceò drawing for some beautiful Christmas ornaments 
made by Barb Werling.  Tickets are available for purchase  
before and after each service and are 1 for $1.00 or 7 for 

$5.00.  The drawing will be held on September 14
th
.  Thank 

you for supporting this important project! 

 

Meals on Wheels  
 

We now have a total of 29 families signed up to give $5 
a month to Meals on Wheels. Last month, Epiphany 

members gave $185 ð we have donated over $3,000 
as a congregation so far!  Please let Amanda in the    

office know if you would like to be added to the list to 
give to this worthy cause.  

Comfort Ye My People  
 

Our quilting group will be meeting Sunday, September 14
th
 

at  9:00 am. This will be one of our last quilting opportunities 
before we send the quilts off to Lutheran World Relief in   

October, so we are hoping to have lots of help!  If you can 
tie a knot or use a straight pin, you can be a quilter!  These 

quilts can be critically important in the lives of those who  
receive them, not only as bed covers but also as baby     

carriers,  sunshades, room dividers, and sacks and displays 
for market merchandise.  Please consider joining our group 

this month. Thank you for being a blessing to others!   
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Baby Items Needed!  
 

A Babyôs Closet (a mission of Associated 
Churches) is in need of supplies to stock their 
shelves.  The list of needs includes the following: 
 

Crib sheets (new) 
Teething rings, rattles 
Comb/brush sets 
Nail clippers 
Baby wash/shampoo/lotion 
Bottle brushes 
Baby spoons 
Diapers and diaper ointment 
Q-Tips and cotton balls 
Clothing (up to size 4T) 
Onesies (medium or large) 

 
Clothing items may be new or gently used.  
There will be a box in the narthex for donations 
through the month of September.  Thank you! 

 
The Playground was weeded and mulched 
Special Music  was provided throughout the summer  
�&�U�X�]�¶���,�Q��donations were made and volunteers helped out 

 Donations  to the parking lot fund total $2,000 so far 
The Lawn has been mowed all summer 
Contributions to LWR Kits are reaching record numbers! 
Shower Installation Work has continued, and progress is being made! 

Angels Among Us!  
 

We have members of our congregation who do many 
things behind the scenes, and we want to take this time 
to recognize just a few in this monthôs issue!  You know 

who you are! Thank you, Angels! 


